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Mission Statement

We believe in the power of parents working together to make an impact. 

➔ Shrewsbury Special Education Parent Advisory Council (SEPAC) is a volunteer 
organization made up of parents and caregivers whose children receive special education 
services through Shrewsbury Public Schools.  

➔ We serve as a voice for parents by advising the Shrewsbury school administration and 
School Committee on matters related to the education of students with disabilities.

➔ SEPAC provides a forum for parents and caregivers to share experiences and exchange 
information. Together, we work for understanding, respect, support and the appropriate 
education of all children with special needs in our community.



What we do

We strive to help parents participate effectively in the special education process by: 

➔ Hosting opportunities for parents to connect through general meetings and social events, 
where they can find support and seek advice. 

➔ Providing educational workshops and presentations to inform parents and help them 
advocate for their children.  

➔ Informing parents about their rights regarding Special Education laws and procedures.
➔ Maintaining a Facebook page and website offering community resources and services, 

news articles, and a forum for parents to post questions and information.
➔ With feedback from parents, we work to identify areas in the special education system 

that need improvement. 



2020 -- 2021 Highlights

➔ Held five virtual general meetings, plus
◆ Basic Rights: Transition Planning Workshop
◆ Hosted school reopening webinar for Special Education parents on 9/3

➔ Issued a survey in November to assess how remote learning was working for 
our families.

➔ Launched our website: shrewsburysepac.org
➔ Moved to an integrated email marketing platform to engage and manage our 

email contacts.
◆ Increased our membership to 240 families

➔ Became a 501c3 non-profit organization 



A year like no other

We all remember that day in 
March when school abruptly 
ended and the rug was pulled out 
from under us.

We began to realize that we were 
dealing with a public health crisis 
of epic proportions. 

We looked to our state and 
community leaders for guidance.   

Gov. Baker announces Massachusetts school closures on March 
10, 2020. 



We all needed to 
shift our mindset

As COVID 19  cases surged in the 
US,  we adjusted to our new normal: 
staying home, wearing masks, 
learning Zoom, searching fruitlessly 
for hand sanitizer and toilet paper. 

We had to accept that staying 
home was the best thing we could 
do. We supported our children as 
remote learning began. We all 
struggled to make an 
unprecedented and difficult 
situation work. 



Triggers
Now that most adults  and 
age-appropriate children are 
vaccinated and new cases of 
COVID-19 have plummeted,  
we might have forgotten the 
overwhelming uncertainty 
that gripped our community 
last year. As COVID cases 
grew, so did our feelings of  
fear as our  friends and family 
members became affected 
and hospitals filled. 



Helping parents 
support their 
children 

While remote learning was hard 
on everyone, students  with 
disabilities and their families 
faced particular challenges and 
complicated learning 
environments. We supported our 
members by holding  virtual 
general meetings and posting 
resources. We also checked in 
through social media and 
solicited questions/concerns, 
which we forwarded on to Meg 
and her team. 



School Reopening 
Zoom 

Shortly before school reopened in 
early September, we welcomed the 
opportunity to host a Special 
Education Parent Information 
Session with Meg and her team. 
Over 100 parents tuned in and there 
was ample time for Q&A. Many 
families were curious about  how 
IEP services and supports would be 
delivered  safely and how different 
this would be from the spring. 



Remote Learning and 
Special Education Survey 

Following the remote learning survey the 
District sent out half way through the fall term, 
we created a 14 question survey asking 
families about their experiences with Special 
Education and remote learning. We sent the 
survey to our 240  email contacts and posted 
it to our Facebook page. 31 families 
completed the anonymous survey and we 
shared the results with Meg and Dr. Sawyer. 
The results were largely positive with 
approximately 40% of respondents satisfied 
and 20% highly satisfied with the way special 
education services and supports were being 
delivered. The survey also allowed space for 
comments about how the delivery of services 
and supports could be improved. 



Basic Rights: 
Transition Planning 

The Federation offers three 
types of Basic Rights 
Workshops: Evaluations and 
Eligibility, Understanding the IEP 
and Transition Planning. This 
was our first year offering the 
Transition Planning Workshop as 
we learned that many of our 
families were unaware of this 
crucial process that targets 
students with disabilities from 
ages 14 - 22. 



Shrewsburysepac.org

We worked with a designer to 
create our website which 
describes who we are,  what we 
do and how we can help. It’s also 
a repository for all the 
presentations and materials 
from previous workshops, and 
includes links to resources from 
District, State, Federal, private 
and non-profit organizations.  It 
allows users to sign up for our 
email updates and offers 
opportunities to get involved. 



Email Marketing 
We created an account with 
Mailchimp that enabled us to bring 
all our contacts together, create a 
consistent template that identifies 
us, and allows us to track our 
contact’s engagement. During the 
past year,  we’ve used this platform 
to announce our meetings/events, 
solicit feedback from members, 
and create and issue surveys. We 
plan to explore the capabilities of 
this platform further this year to  
increase contact engagement. 



Override Campaign

We were active and vocal 
supporters of the passage of the 
operational override. The 
projected cuts -- increased class 
sizes, less teachers and support 
staff, among others -- would 
have been devastating for our 
children, who require more 
support to succeed. The 
passage of the override was a 
huge win for our school 
community. 



Non-profit Status

We are officially  a 501c3 non-
profit and can fundraise 
independently!! 

Previously, we’ve partnered 
with other organizations and 
would have to split the 
proceeds of fundraisers. We’re 
looking forward to holding our 
very own Textile Recycling 
Fundraising Drive in the fall. 



Commitment to 
Mental Health
The pandemic has exacerbated 
the mental health crisis we were 
already facing. We thank SPS for 
pursuing a mental health 
screening tool for all students. 

Also for contracting with 
Interface, a referral service for 
mental health providers. 
Interface uses referral 
counselors to help families 
navigate the challenges of 
finding mental health services, 
which is difficult for everyone. 



Commitment to 
Diversity, Equity and 
Inclusion

Thank you for the work the District 
is doing to create an environment 
where everyone’s success matters. 
First, by commissioning an Equity 
Audit and then by laying the 
groundwork for this vital work to 
grow, through expanded hiring 
practices to increase diversity, 
professional development 
activities, and reviewing and 
improving anti-racist educational 
practices. 



Supporting 
LGBTQ+ Students

I’ve personally learned a lot this 
year about how important this 
support is both in my home and at 
school for my child. Thank you to 
SPS for adopting the Principles for 
Ensuring Safe and Supportive 
Learning Environments for Lesbian, 
Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer, 
and Questioning Students. 

Since students are questioning 
their gender identity at a younger 
age, I suggest expanding the 
curriculum in this area to the 
7th/8th grade levels. 



With crisis comes 
opportunity

This past year was an opportunity to 
connect with our children as they grow 
up all too soon.

With a front row seat, many families 
were able to experience their child’s 
classroom first hand and appreciate 
the amazing work their teachers and 
school staff do daily, as well as our 
school leadership’s ability to navigate 
this crisis. 

We are grateful for our school 
community and its resilience.



Goals for next year

➔ Continue growing our membership and pursue efforts to recruit parents to 
serve in school liaison and other board positions. 

➔ Resume in person meetings and coffees. 
➔ Outreach to PTOs in the fall to introduce SEPAC and the work we do, as well as 

explore opportunities to collaborate. 
➔ Continue to explore ways to leverage our email marketing platform to enhance 

communication and engagement with members. 
➔ Issue a survey over the summer about what topic areas our families are 

interested in exploring through workshops. 




